
July 3, 2011 

FOURTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

 

 

Dear Fellow Parishioners and Brother Knights, Hope you are all having a 

great weekend. Our next meeting will be on July 6th at 7pm in Columbus 

Hall. God Bless, Jim Conner, FS 

 

Choose Life -Commenting on the shocking discoveries at a Philadelphia 

abortion mill, Rich Lowry of National Review Online observed, “Legal 

abortion was supposed to end „back-alley abortions,‟ both their dangers and 

their entanglements with shady characters. But the practice and the mores 

of the back alley are with us still, tolerated by people for who the ready 

provision of abortion trumps all else.” (NRL Online, 2/4/11) (For all who 

work to protect unborn life in pregnancy centers, we pray...) 

 

BLACK AND INDIAN MISSION 

2nd Collection - July 9 - 10 

   The Diocese is asked to participate in the National Collection for the 

Black and Indian Missions. Your contributions support missionaries here in 

the United States who are evangelizing in the Black and Indigenous 

Catholic community. 

   It is only through the constant generosity of Church members that 

evangelization among Black and Native American, Eskimo and Aleut 

communities have been possible for more than 125 years. Churches and 

schools in African American and Indigenous communities depend on the 

annual evangelization grants to continue their programs and pastoral 

activities. 

   Our Diocese benefits directly from this collection: Bishop Manogue 

Catholic High School receives a grant from the Black and Indian Missions. 

This grant helps with tuition assistance for Native American and African 

American students who would otherwise not have the opportunity to have a 

Catholic education. 

   I ask you to give generously to the 2011 National Collection for the Black 

and Indian Mission appeal.  

   - Most Reverend Randolph R. Calvo, Bishop of Reno 

 

 

 

 

 

Vacation Bible School (VBS) - Come join us for fun, games music, crafts and 

more at our Son Surf Beach Blast VBS, July 11 - 15, from 9:00am - Noon. You 

can register in the parish office or the Religious Education office or call 738-

8770 for more information. 

 

Confirmation and First Communion Photos - 

You can pick up Confirmation and First Communion pictures in the Religious 

Education office during the week, Monday - Thursday, from 9am - 5pm or call 

738-8770. 

 

Top Music countdown - The June Music Countdown is available online. You 

can review 25 of the hottest songs on the charts (including links to lyrics and 

videos). This is a great resource for parents. Simply go to 

www.cornerstonemedia.org , click to the Top Music Countdown Subscribers‟ 

link at the top of the page and enter username: tmc1618, and user password: 

stjoe1618. 

  

  

 

 

 

Your prayers are needed for the recovery of the following people.  

 

Olimpia Zataray     Lynn Gregory             Ruth Leniz            Sam Glandon         

Cliff Ferry                  Clyde Ostler          Helen Anthony       John Urdaneta        

Earlene Larsen      Ilene Gonzales        Vaughn Mueller     Palmira Reyes        

Juan Uriaguereca   Luz Herrera            Tristan Killoy         Milad Zayat           

Cecile Johnston      Rose Badra             Mike Santina          Mary Damele 

  

Please let the parish office know of your loved one‟s recovery, so that his/her 

name may be removed from the list. 

 

MANY  THANKS  TO  OUR  ADVERTISERS. We especially thank       

BYRNS PAINTING LLC and FLOORS BY ORTIZ.. Please patronize these 

and all of our bulletin advertisers. 

 

  

 

• BAPTISM CLASSES -  Spanish Class - Class will be June 25 at 

6:00pm in Columbus Hall.  English Classes - Classes will be July 20 and July 

27 at 6:00pm in Thomas Hall. 

 

• Young Adult/Teen Group - “Theology of the Body” study group will 

meet every Wednesday from 7:00pm - 8:30pm in the Youth Room. They will 

be studying with a series by Jason and Crystilina Everret. Pizza and drinks will 

be served. Call Annie at 934-4815 for more information. This will be led by Pat 

Klekas. 

★ VBS for Adults - Each summer we have a vacation bible school for 

children. Why can‟t we have something similar (without the crafts, but with 

snacks) for adults. So for four –1½ hr. sessions (July 23, Aug. 2, 9 & 16) we 

will wrestle with the word of God. The course will be: A (very) short 

introduction on the New Testament. So on the 400th year of the KJV, let us try 

to listen more deeply to the consoling and challenging word of God. - Fr. 

Hermes 

 

Altar Server Training: There will be a mandatory meeting for ALL Elko and 

Spring Creek servers. Anyone interested in becoming an altar server is also 

invited to attend this training. The meeting is scheduled from 9:00am - 2:00pm 

beginning in Church. Lunch will be served at noon. 

 

Job Opportunity 

Bishop Manogue Catholic High School is seeking highly qualified candidates 

for select administrative openings for the 2011-12 school year. Qualifications: 

practicing Catholic, Master‟s in Education Leadership & Management, 5 years 

experience in education, experienced in one of the following areas: 

accreditation, admissions, student discipline, student activities, curriculum 

development, or international programs. Forward resume, letters of 

recommendation and cover letter to: Mrs. Carol Driscoll, Human Resources, 

Bishop Manogue Catholic High School, 110 Bishop Manogue Drive, Reno, 

89511 

 

 

 

Eucharistic Liturgies for the week of 

July 4 
Mon.   July   4  - 12:10pm     NO LITURGY 
Mon.   July   4  -   2:00pm (Manor) COMMUNION SERVICE 

Tues.   July   5  -    NO LITURGY 

Wed.   July   6  - 12:10pm  + LucyEchegaray                           - Lillian & Ron 
Thurs. July   7  - NO LITURGY 

Fri.     July    8  -  12:10pm  + Nellie McDermott                      - Margie Prunty 

Sat.    July    9   -    5:00pm  + Jim Alen                                    - Michelle Collins 
Sun.   July  10    -    8:00am   Spec. Int. George Mentaberry      - John Mentaberry 

Sun.   July  10  -  10:00am   + Joe Morfin                                 - Clorinda Morfin 

Sun. (Spanish)  - 12:00pm   + George Guzman, Jr.                   - His Family 

Sun. (Spr.Ck.)  -    4:00pm   FOR THE PARISH 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF July 4 

Mon.   Gn 28:10-22a      Ps 91:1-4,14-15      Mt 9:18-26 

Tue.  Gn 32:23-33      Ps 17:1-3,6-8,15      Mt 9:32-38 

Wed. Gn 41:55-57;42:5-7a,17-24a      Ps 33:2-3,10-11,18-19      Mt 

10:1-7 

Thur. Gn 44:18-21,23b-29;45:1-5      Ps 105:16-21      Mt 10:7-15 

Fri. Gn 46:1-7,28-30       Ps 37:3-4,18-29,27-28,39-40      Mt 10:16-23 

Sat.  Gn 49:29-32;50:15-26a      Ps 105:1-4,6-7      Mt 10:24-33 

Sun. Is 55:10-11      Ps 65:10-1      Rom 8:18-23      Mt 13:1-23 

WEEKLY COLLECTION 

With gratitude for the gifts they have received, our parish family and 

friends have contributed to the Church $6,833.39 for June 26, 2011. 

  



P.O. = Parish Office        M.D. = Mater Dei Hall       T.H. = Thomas Hall       Y.R. = Youth Room (basement of M.D.)         C.H. = Columbus Hall (basement of rectory) 

Mon.  June 20 Tue.  June 21 Wed.  June 22 Thur.  June 23 Fri.  June 24 Sat.  June 25 Sun.  June 26 

 

Office 

Closed 

 

 

 

12:10pm - 

LITURGY 

 

2:00pm (Manor) - 

Communion 

Service 

 

 

 

 

 

6:00pm - T.O.P.S. 

in Y.R. 

6:00pm - 8:00pm - 

Spanish 

Confirmation Class 

in T.H. 

 

12:10pm - 

LITURGY 

 

1:00 - 8:00pm - 

EUCHARISTIC 

ADORATION 

 

7:00pm - K of C 

meeting in C.H. 

 

7:00pm -8:30m - 

Young Adult/Teen 

Group in Y.R. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6:00pm - Legion of 

Mary in Church 

 

6:00pm - Spanish 

Choir in Church 

RightPath Health 

Screenings in M.D. 

 

 

11:00am- AA in 

C.H. 

 

12:10pm - 

LITURGY 

 

6:00pm - G.A. in 

C.H. (934-7297) 

 

 

7:00pm - Spanish 

Prayer Group in 

Church 

9:00am - 2:00pm - 

Altar Server 

Training 

 

 

4:00pm - 

CONFESSIONS 

 

5:00pm - 

LITURGY 

 

6:30pm - Spanish 

Choir in Church 

8:00am - 

LITURGY 

Rosary in T.H. 

 

10:00am - 

LITURGY 

Rosary in T.H. 

 

12:00am - MISA 

EN ESPANOL 

 

3:30pm - Spanish 

Prayer Group in 

C.H. 

 

4:00pm - Spring 

Creek Liturgy 

  

Dear Members of St. Joseph's Parish: 

   During our Independence Day celebrations you might hear all or part of 

the poem inscribed on the Statue of Liberty: "Give me your tired, your 

poor, your huddled masses yearning to breathe free… Send these, the 

homeless tempest-tossed to me."  Today's Scripture readings, especially the 

gospel, give the same message in a more powerful way: "Take my 

yoke…and you will find rest." 

   In Jesus' time, oxen were linked together by means of a wooden yoke 

across their necks. St. Joseph the carpenter, and Jesus, probably made both 

yokes and plows. "There is a legend that Jesus made the best ox-yokes in all 

of Galilee, and that from all over the country men came to him to buy the 

best yokes that skill could make. In those days, as now, shops had their 

signs above the door; and it has been suggested that the sign above the door 

of the carpenter's shop in Nazareth may well have been: "My yokes fit 

well." It may well be that Jesus, in today's gospel, is using a picture from 

the carpenter's shop in Nazareth where he had worked throughout the silent 

years" (William Barclay).  

   A yoke that is endured by many these days is that of cancer. Last 

weekend, it was great to see so many parish members participate in the 

relay for life at the High school track. In particular, Jody Barnhart put so 

much effort into organizing the team representing our parish, and we thank 

her for that. 

   May each one of us enjoy a restful and happy Independence Day, as we 

keep in mind and prayer those who serve in uniform and are engaged in 

preserving our many freedoms..  

God bless, Father Dan 

 

CRAFTY LADIES 

Meet the 3rd Friday of every month from 8:30am - 10:30am 

Mater Dei Hall basement - Fir Street entrance 

Next meeting is July 15 

“Christmas in July” 

(assorted Christmas ornaments) 

taught by Alma Gingerich 

Materials provided 

Just bring your craftiness and willingness to learn 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cathedral Health Services - RightPath Health Screenings 

July 8 

RightPath Health Screening represents a recent joining of 2 companies - The 

Gerontology Research Foundation and Cathedral Health Services. Now the 

only non-profit organization in the country, we have a new name and an 

expanded program and look forward to continuing to serve your Community. 

An immediate written report is given, but sonograms are provided only if there 

is significant pathology found. Many diseases are preventable or better treated 

if detected early - prior to symptoms. Timing is the key. For more details or an 

appointment, please call 1-800-770-0240. 

  

 

 

 

  

Thank you St. Joseph‟s community for a very successful Year 1 of Team St. 

Joseph - Relay for Life! 

 

Thank you “Party Time Rentals” for a fabulous tent and a popcorn machine 

that didn‟t rest. 

 

Thank you to all who walked, ran, donated money, bought luminaries, baked, 

played kid games, set-up and cleaned up, manned the tent and especially 

covered the night shift! 

 

God bless you all and see you next year. 

 

Claudia and Jody 


